
 
 

PRESS RELEASE 
Ministry of Finance and Economy 

Negara Brunei Darussalam 
 

   INFORMATION ON CROSS-BORDER TRANSPORTATION 

SERVICES 

Date: 19 March 2020 

 

1. With reference to several queries submitted during the press 

conference yesterday, Wednesday, 18th March 2020 regarding on local and 

foreign transportation companies’ applications to cross the border for the 

purpose of trade or delivery of goods. 

 

2. In this regard, the Ministry of Finance and Economy and the Ministry 

of Foreign Affairs are pleased to inform the public that the Local Government 

of Sarawak has agreed to authorize all entries and exits by local and foreign 

companies in Brunei through land checkpoints for the purpose of trade or 

transportation of goods. This arrangement is also reciprocated for companies 

in Sarawak that would like to transport goods through Brunei Darussalam.  

 

3. Companies from both countries will have to abide by transit rules that 

are enforced by relevant authorities from both sides.   

 

Thank you.  

 

Ministry of Finance and Economy 

Brunei Darussalam  


